BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

September 13, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, September 13, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. 



Anthony R. Schena



Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Hurricane Katrina – As a public service announce Mr. Sylvia thought it appropriate to provide the Board of Selectmen and the community with information about helping victims of Hurricane Katrina.  

He announced that the Commonwealth of Massachusetts has activated Operation Helping Hand for those citizens who wish to volunteer their skills and time to help survivors of Hurricane Katrina.  To volunteer please contact the helpline between 7am and 7pm seven days a week at 1-800-293-4031 or log on to the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency web-site at www.mass.gov/mema

To donate you can contact:

National Voluntary Organizations Active in Disaster: www.nvoad.org
Federal Emergency Management Agency: www.fema.gov
American Red Cross (800-HELP NOW): www.redcross.org
Salvation Army (800-SAL-ARMY): www.salvationarmyusa.org
Emergency Response – As part of an ongoing discussion regarding community/government response to emergencies such as natural disasters, Mr. Sylvia included a briefing summary on Plymouth’s hurricane response plan from Emergency Management Director Doug Hadfield.  In his memo, Mr. Hadfield referenced the Town’s Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan, which are Plymouth’s response protocols for emergency incidents.

In addition, Mr. Sylvia enclosed a copy of the Town’s Emergency Operations Center Protocols, which sets out procedures for activating the EOC.

The Homeland Security Working Group will continue to discuss emergency response planning at its monthly meetings and I will continue to be briefed periodically on MEMA/FEMA emergency planning activities.

Chairman Tavares asked the Town Manager’s Office to contact MEMA to do three things.  The first was to review all municipal emergency plans, the second was to conduct community forums on MEMA’s activities related to a response plan, and the third was to evaluate intermunicipal state communications systems.

EEE Virus – The Massachusetts Department of Public Health (MDPH) announced today the first confirmed case of Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) human infection in Plymouth.


The Plymouth Board of Health and MDPH recommended that the public take action now to avoid mosquito bites and reduce mosquito populations around their home and neighborhoods.


· Limit your time outdoors during peak periods of mosquito activity (dusk and dawn) or if you must remain outdoors, wear a long-sleeved shirt and long pants

· Use a mosquito repellent that contains DEET (the chemical N-N-diethyl-meta-toluamide) and follow the directions on the label. Products containing DEET should not be used on children less than 2 months of age and should be used in concentrations of 30% or lower for older children and adults. Higher concentrations of DEET may provide protection for a longer period of time, but do not provide a higher level of protection. If you are concerned about exposures to chemicals, use the lowest concentration of DEET which provides protection for the length of time you will be exposed to mosquitoes, and wash your skin after returning indoors.

· Take special care to cover up the arms and legs of children playing outdoors. When you bring a baby outdoors, cover the baby’s carriage or playpen with mosquito netting.

· Fix any holes in your screens and make sure they are tightly attached to all your doors and windows. 

· Remove any standing water around your home that is available for mosquito breeding. Mosquitoes will begin to breed in any puddle or standing water that lasts for more than four days. Make sure water does not collect and stagnate in ceramic pots, trash cans, recycling containers, old tires, wading pools, bird baths, etc. Remove leaves and debris that may prevent drainage of roof gutters.


Mr. Sylvia announced that while the Plymouth Board of Health continued to work closely with MDPH and other agencies, locally we were actively undertaking educational programs for public awareness emphasizing personal protection, the schools are conducting Reverse 911 announcements to educate all students and their families and spraying is continued in places where large numbers of people congregate.


Information about EEE and reports of EEE activity in Massachusetts can be found on the MDPH website at www.mass.gov/dph/wnv/wnv1.htm. The Plymouth Board of Health will continue to work closely with MDPH and the Plymouth County Mosquito Control (781-585-5450) to improve awareness of and decrease the risk from EEE. 

Chamber of Commerce – Mr. Sylvia was pleased to announce that Plymouth Area Chamber of Commerce has received approval of $50,000 in funding from the Commonwealth to support the establishment of a low frequency AM radio channel and the installation of highway advisory signs. The radio station will broadcast local information and the signs will be used to inform tourists and residents alike, of pending events and travel information pertinent to motorists driving Route 3 in the Plymouth Area. 

The Plymouth Area Chamber of Commerce and affiliated agencies within the Town of Plymouth related to tourism and economic development are partnering to install this new Highway Information System.  This unique radio advisory system would be a custom designed system, which will provide Plymouth with the much needed highway visual/audio exposure needed for tourists visiting the area and our residents. Two radio units and signage along Route 3 would be installed both North- and South-bound inviting motorists to tune their radio to AM station (hopefully 1620) to hear the latest information related to the Plymouth area attractions and special announcements.

The Chamber was looking into purchasing a complete selection of equipment ranging from single dial-up stations to extensive computer-controlled stations operating over high-speed digital networks.  This also included an array of services including best site locations, preparation of FCC license applications, equipment installation, operator training, professional recording, and post-installation support. The Chamber anticipated that the station would be up and running by Spring 2006. 

The Town thanked Plymouth Area Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Denis Hanks for initiating the request and Senator Therese Murray for working to secure these funds.

LICENSES 

Pledge of Liquor License

British Beer Company, LLC, 2294 State Road, Cedarville is requesting to pledge their liquor license to Citizen’s Bank of Massachusetts.

Plymouth Property, LLC d/b/a British Beer Company, 6 Middle Street is requesting to pledge their liquor license to Citizen’s Bank of Massachusetts.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the pledge of licenses and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Vehicle for Hire Operator

Matthew Sullivan

191 Bolas Road

Duxbury

Habilitation Assistance

Background check and driving record show basis for denial.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

One Day All Alcohol Liquor License

The Loring Center, 386 Court Street is requesting a one-day all alcohol liquor license for September 24, 2005 from 5:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. for a wedding reception to be held at the Loring Center Function Hall.

Liquor Liability is in place and professional bartenders will be serving the alcohol.

Plymouth Police Relief Association, 200 Long Pond Road is requesting a one day all alcohol liquor license for October 14, 2005 from 6:30 p.m. to 12:30 a.m. for a retirement dinner to be held at Memorial Hall in the Blue Room.

Liquor Liability is in place and professional bartenders will be serving the alcohol.

Both of the above are non-profit agencies.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve both the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Class II Auto Dealer (New)

KMS Auto

43 State Road

Issuance of the above license is subject to the conditions set by the Building Department.
Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve both the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

Mojar LLC d/b/a The Rock Café, 17 Savery’s Lane is requesting to be closed until October 1st, 2005.  They are currently looking to replenish their staff so they can conduct restaurant operations.  Mr. O’Neils attorney was absent from his office for several weeks and overlooked forwarding this request to us.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve both the above closing and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

One Day Wine and Malt 

Camp Bournedale, 110 Valley Way is requesting a one-day wine and malt license for September 19, 2005 from 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. for a Plymouth Rotary Golf Tournament to be held at the function hall at Camp Bournedale.

Liquor liability is in place and professional bartenders will be serving the alcohol

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve both the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Minutes – The minutes of August 30, 2005 were approved on a motion from Vice Chairman Malaguti and a second from Selectman Loewenberg. Voted 4-0-1 approved.  Anthony abstained

Dog Hearing – The dogs owned by R. Rinaldi were ordered:

· Permanently restrained at all times

· Left in the house when the owner is not home

· Between the hours of 7:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. if the dogs bark at anytime while outside,

they are to be brought in the house immediately.  Between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. if the dogs bark continuously for five minutes or longer, they are to be brought in the house immediately

Dog Hearing – The dogs owned by W. Winston were ordered that: Between the hours of 7:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. if the dogs bark at anytime while outside, they are to be brought in the house immediately.  Between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. if the dogs bark continuously for five minutes or longer, they are to be brought in the house immediately

Vending Rights – The Board granted exclusive vending rights to Nick Faggas, Metro-Boston Vending Company for the “Mito What?” 5K Walk scheduled for Saturday, October 1, 2005.  The proper permits had been obtained.

NPFH Committee – The Board fixed the number of members on the No Place for Hate Committee to 13.  The Chairman of the Committee, Dr. Barry Meltzer, was in agreement.

Gift – The Board accepted, as a gift, a check in the amount of $10,000.00 from the A.D. Makepeace Neighborhood Fund.  This gift will go towards the reconstruction of the Jenney Grist Mill Fishway. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Chairman Tavares noticed that many young people in Plymouth were trying to raise money for Hurricane Katrina victims.  He explained that he was going to invite some of them to the meetings over next two weeks to tell how they have been raising money.

Kayla Farrell and Hannah O’Donnell, Plymouth residents and 5th grade students at Sacred Heart, explained that they raised money for the victims through selling lemonade. 

Mr. Jeff Metcalfe and son Trevor Metcalfe, North Plymouth neighborhood Run to the Rock, conducted a series of road races after this past weekend.  They gave out t-shirts and thanked the Visitor Services Board and Eastern Bank as well as all the area businesses for their sponsorship.  He explained that this was their last year and that the Boys and Girls Club of Plymouth would be taking it over next year. 

Sean Dodgson, representing American Legion Post 40, thanked the Town Hall and its employees as well as the Plymouth Animal Hospital for their contributions for the victims of Hurricane Katrina. 

Mr. Carl Finer, resident, re-addressed the Board with litter issue he had previously raised. Gave kudos to the DPW for spiffing up central business district but more was needed.  He explained that a radio station picked up on his litter issue and Ms. Donna Curtain sent an email in support. 

MEMORIALS POLICY COMMITTEE

Mr. Richard Serkey, advisory member of the Memorials Policy Committee, explained that they came up with proposed policy after being appointed on April 6, 2005.

Mr. Serkey outlines the principles behind the policy, which included but was not limited to, the civic contributions of the honoree to the Town, the Commonwealth of MA or the United States of America.  The Committee advised limiting to those honorees who have been deceased for at least one year, except for those who are still living. The renaming shall be done sparingly and only for compelling reasons.  The Committee also created an application to name publicly owned property.

Chairman Tavares asked that this item be placed as a docket item for two weeks so the Board could vote on a completed policy.  Mr. Serkey advised that this policy was modifiable at the request from the Selectmen.  Selectman Loewenberg asked for clarification on the one-year limitation.  Mr. Serkey said the rationale was for a year for the grieving process before the honoring process.  Mr. Serkey said the process could begin before the year but not to the naming and stated he could change the policy to state this.   Selectman Schena asked why create another committee for this.  Mr. Serkey said that there should be a screening process before Board approval/denial to serve as a filter to consider applications, merits and recommendations.  Mr. Schena also stated that there should be an appeals process.  Mr. Serkey said the committee is just advisory and would only recommend for a final decision by the Board. 

PDC PARKING PLAN

Mr. Jeffrey Chute, Chairman of the PDC, updated the Board on the parking plan.  He explained that they have made great strides to correct any and all issues over the past several months since its implementation.  He explained that they have installed 350 single meters and 9 pay and display units as well as posting 150 new signs.  He stated that 25 waterfront commercial fisherman permits have been issued and 14 Plymouth Center Resident permits.   Mr. Chute also briefed the Selectmen on the enforcement staff as well as, the shuttle service, the new websites and the future parking garage sites. 

After a brief question and answer period Chairman Tavares thanked Mr. Chute and his committee for taking on this difficult task.

TOWN MEETING ARTICLES

ARTICLE 7: To see if the Town will vote to approve the Tax Increment Financing Agreement between the Town, Companion Animal Trust and Court Street Animal Hospital; substantially in the form as is on file with the Town Clerk (the “TIF Agreement”), pursuant to GL c. 40, §59, and to confirm the Board of Selectmen’s selection of the location of the project as an Economic Opportunity Area (“Court Street Economic Opportunity Area #1), and to authorize the Board of Selectmen to submit an Economic Opportunity Area Application, Tax Increment Financing Plan, and Certified Project Application to the Massachusetts Economic Assistance Coordinating Council all relating to the project as described in the TIF Agreement to be located in the Court Street  Economic Opportunity Area #1, and to take such other actions as may be necessary to obtain approval of the Certified Project Application, the Economic Opportunity Area, the Tax Increment Financing Plan and TIF Zone and to implement the TIF Agreement, or take any other action relative thereto.

Denis Hanks, Director of Economic Development, explained that this TIF was modified from the Spring Town Meeting because we can no longer offer revenue neutral TIFs.  He stated that the only thing that changed was the exemption.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 to be recommended.

ARTICLE 8:  To see if the Town will vote to revoke or de-certify the Tax Increment Financing Agreement between the Town, and Enviroderm, substantially in the form as is on file with the Commonwealth, the Town, and the Plymouth Regional Economic Development Foundation Inc. (the “TIF Agreement”), pursuant to GL c. 40, §59, and to authorize the Board of Selectmen to petition the Massachusetts Economic Assistance Coordinating Council for de-certification of the existing agreement relative to the attached resolution, based upon the action taken by the Town of Plymouth, Fall 2005 Town Meeting, relating to the project as described in the TIF Agreement , between the Town and Enviroderm, and to take such other actions as may be necessary to obtain de-certification of the non-compliant project within the existing Economic Opportunity Area based upon MGL Chapter 23-A, & 760 CMR , or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Hanks explained that the company couldn’t secure the lease agreement and then left Plymouth so he needed to decertify the TIF. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 to be recommended.

ARTICLE 13:  To see if the Town will vote to transfer the care, custody, interest, management and control of the real property containing approximately 1000 + or - acres of land, being in Plymouth from the care of the Board of Selectmen for purposes of transfer to The Plymouth Regional Economic Development Foundation Inc., a quasi-public, not for profit corporation dedicated to enhancing the economic prosperity of Plymouth through increased tax revenues and the creation of quality employment opportunities for our residents, for the purposes of a new commerce center/mixed use development that will fuel Plymouth's commercial and industrial growth over the next few decades, said property being shown as Town of Plymouth owned parcels within the areas known as New England Park, Bournehurst Park, Smithsonian Park, Woodmere Park, Sandy Lake Park, on Town of Plymouth Assessor’s Maps 129, 128, 127, and 125; said development will serve as a new engine for economic development as outlined in the Town of Plymouth's RKG master plan for economic development; said transfer to be subject to a right of reverter to the Town of Plymouth upon the occurrence of any of the following events:

1.
the grantee shall be dissolved or fail to perform its corporate purposes or cease to function for any reason whatsoever;

2.
the grantee shall fail to obtain all permits and approvals necessary for the construction of such a commerce park within ten (10) years from the recording date of the deed from the Town; or

3.
the grantee shall not have started construction of any parcels or approved infrastructure improvements within ten (10) years from the recording date of the deed from the Town.

Said title to said properties shall vest in the Town upon the recording at Plymouth County Registry of Deeds of an affidavit by the Board of Selectmen stating the occurrence of any of the events recited herein.

or take any other action relative thereto.

ARTICLE 14:  To see if the Town will vote to transfer the care, custody, interest, management and control of the real property containing approximately 200 + or - acres of land, being in Plymouth from the care of the Board of Selectmen for purposes of transfer to The Plymouth Regional Economic Development Foundation Inc., a quasi-public, not for profit corporation dedicated to enhancing the economic prosperity of Plymouth through increased tax revenues and the creation of quality employment opportunities for our residents, for the purposes of a new commerce center/mixed use development that will fuel Plymouth's commercial and industrial growth over the next few decades, said property being shown as Town of Plymouth owned parcels within the Village of Cedarville, on Town of Plymouth Assessor’s Maps 53, 55, 60, 61, and 64,; said development will serve as a new engine for economic development; said transfer to be subject to a right of reverter to the Town of Plymouth upon the occurrence of any of the following events:

1.
the grantee shall be dissolved or fail to perform its corporate purposes or cease to function for any reason whatsoever;

2.
the grantee shall fail to obtain all permits and approvals necessary for the construction of such a commerce park within ten (10) years from the recording date of the deed from the Town; or

3.
the grantee shall not have started construction of any parcels or approved infrastructure improvements within ten (10) years from the recording date of the deed from the Town.

Said title to said properties shall vest in the Town upon the recording at Plymouth County Registry of Deeds of an affidavit by the Board of Selectmen stating the occurrence of any of the events recited herein.

or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Hanks took both Articles 13 and 14 together and explained that we have all talked about the lack of commercial land for development in Plymouth.   He explained that the PDC and the Foundation receive several requests from businesses looking for properties to purchase and they have to turn them away or put them on a waiting list. He explained he was looking for 200 acres in Cedarville and 1000 in Route 25 to be turned over to the Foundation and if in 5 years, they don’t use it, then it would revert back to the town.  He said the foundation had already completed some title research on the parcels at the 1000-acre site. 

Mr. Hanks further explained we have plenty of open space in the Town of Plymouth and also realize the environmental challenges and the importance of protecting water supplies, establishing new sewer districts as well as protecting our recreational areas and wildlife.

Mr. Hanks also stated that there were a lot of benefits for the Town, millions in new tax revenues, new infrastructure development, new employment opportunities, and regional grant opportunities.

Selectman Quintal asked why they couldn’t advance this in smaller acreage increments.  Mr. Hanks responded that they were talking about phasing the sites but when you’re developing the masterplan you need to look for all parcels simultaneously as it starts to increase the costs to breaking it up.  Mr. Quintal asked the costs as well.  Mr. Hanks responded that the infrastructure improvements at the 1000-acre site would be sizeable but the explained that they would try to get as much regional infrastructure money as possible from the federal and state levels.  Mr. Hanks also explained that the Foundation would still have to go through the same Town permitting stages as everyone else.  This didn’t grant the Foundation carte blanche.

Mr. John Hammond, Open Space Committee Chairman, felt that some of the land should remain conservation on 200 acre site and that there were rare and endangered species on the 1000 site.  He felt this should wait until Spring.  Ms. Janette Janes, town meeting member, also felt it should wait because she said the committee was promised meetings with the Conservation Commission and the PDC regarding the 200-acre parcel, as it was flagged for conservation. She felt it should be tabled until those meetings occur as promised.  Mr. Hanks responded that only a few parcels within the 200 acres were flagged for conservation.

Mr. Peter Stearns, wanted to see comments from the Cedarville Steering Committee on this site.

Mr. Ed Russell, precinct 12, thought we needed a purchase and sale agreement. He would like to see a lot more detail on this site before they sign anything. 

Mrs. Helen Hapgood, resident, felt that this had been brought forth too quickly without the residents’ input.

Ms. Loewenberg felt that this was the first really challenging matter she had to consider since becoming a Selectman.  She said that on one hand we had the preservation of open space of a goal and on the other hand we also had a serious economic problem.  She wanted to make sure that the efforts that were asked were accomplished if she was going to vote to postpone this.   She said she didn’t want to have this conversation again in six months.  Selectman Quintal explained that no definitive plans were being made this evening and that this vote was just to start the process.  Vice Chairman Malaguti agreed that we needed to move forward. 

Chairman Tavares said that the Foundation trustees do not receive compensation and have a lot of experience in business development.  He said that he was going to vote to defer article 14 until the spring so all that all parties can get together and recommend Article 13, as now was the time to go forward. 

Mr. Hanks explained that he would meet with all parties on Article 14, but would still like this to go forward.

Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend Article 13 with a clarification from Counsel on the language regarding their authority and Selectman Quintal seconded. Voted 5-0 recommended.

Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend Article 14 and Selectman Quintal seconded. Mr. Schena explained he would not recommend this until the discussions have taken place.  Selectman Loewenberg wanted clarification on the open space parcels on the 200-acre land before she would consider supporting this.  Chairman Tavares abstained from the vote, as he wanted the discussions to take place first.  Voted 2-2-1.  Chairman Tavares wanted Mr. Hanks to set up those meetings and Selectman Schena wanted to table this article for two weeks for the discussions to take place and Selectman Loewenberg seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

ARTICLE 1: To see if the Town will vote to amend the Classification and Compensation Plans and the Personnel By-Law and Collective Bargaining Agreements contained therein, or take any other action relative thereto.

Ms. Pat Flynn, Director of Human Resources, described the changes to the Classification and Compensation Plans and the Personnel By-Law from her memo.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 2: To see if the Town will vote to amend funds previously appropriated under Article 7 of the 2005 Annual Town Meeting warrant, or raise and appropriate, transfer or borrow funds for the purpose of supplementing departmental expenses, or take any other action relative thereto.

First Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to re-open the warrant from the 2005 Annual Town Meeting and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 to open.  

Mr. Tom Mahr, Airport Manager, requested the support of the Selectmen for this article due to the increase in fuel prices. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 3: To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate or transfer a sum of money to pay certain unpaid bills, or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Don Lincoln, Veterans Agent, explained that he was requesting $1,423.50 as he said he had one unpaid bill this year from Blue Cross Blue Shield.  He explained that he received the bill late.  

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 4: To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer or borrow a sum of money for the construction and/or repair and/or purchase and/or lease and/or replacement of departmental buildings and/or equipment and/or capital facilities and/or for feasibility and other types of studies as follows:

D. Airport Master Plan Update

Mr. Mahr, Airport Manager, explained that this money was being requested to update the Airport Master Plan as it dated back to 1990 and didn’t accurately represent the current conditions on the airport.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

E. Airport Gate 4 Back Taxiway 

Mr. Mahr explained that the Gate 4 “Back Taxiway” project was originally programmed for FY07, but due to changed in the FAA’s capital program, the FAA has indicated that funding would be available in this Federal FY06 year. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 11: To see if the Town will vote to a) transfer care and control over the parcel of land shown as Lot 21 on Assessor's Map 89, which parcel was acquired by the Town through Instrument of Tax Taking dated June 21, 1991 recorded in the Plymouth County Registry of Deeds in Book 10340 at Page 227 and Final Judgment by the Land Court dated February 5, 1998 [Case No. 97298 T.L.] recorded in said Registry in Book 16119 at Page 262 foreclosing the right of redemption from said Tax Taking, from the Town Treasurer to the Board of Selectmen for the purpose of conveyance by said Board to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife, and b) authorize the Board of Selectmen to convey said parcel of land to the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife upon such terms and conditions as the Selectmen shall determine or to take any other action relative thereto. 

John Hammond, Chairman of Open Space, explained that this was just a two-acre lot on Cook’s Pond that the Committee was looking to convey to the Commonwealth of MA, Division of Fisheries and Wildlife.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 17: To see if the Town will vote to amend its Zoning Bylaw by amending Table 5 to include existing area, dimensional, setback and buffer requirements already included within other sections of the Zoning Bylaw or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Lee Hartmann, Director of Planning and Development was looking to make amendments to Table 5 of the Zoning Bylaw, as there are some minor formatting errors in the existing Table 5 that have created confusion. 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 26: To see if the Town will vote to amend its Town Bylaw § 90-3 “Historic District Commission” by increasing the membership of the Historic District Commission from five (5) members to seven (7) members by adding two (2) Resident property owners or two (2) Interested Plymouth residents or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Hartmann explained that the committee would like better representation by increasing the number of members from five (5) to seven (7). 

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Schena seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

ARTICLE 25:  To see if the Town will vote to amend the Town Bylaws Chapter 67, §67-2, Fee Schedule, or take any other action relative thereto.

Mr. Richard Manfredi, Director of Inspectional Services, asked the Board for their support of this article, which would increase the Sealer of Weights and Measure fees.  He also introduced Mr. Ed Marks, the Sealer of Weights and Measures.  

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to recommend this article and Selectman Quintal seconded. Voted 5-0 to recommend.

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Exit ramp signs – Selectman Schena asked Mr. Sylvia about the additional exit ramp signs off of Route 3 and how they were approved. Mr. Sylvia responded that those signs come from the State, and don’t need Town approval.

Fuel increase – Selectman Quintal asked bout the fuel issue within the departments, specifically the DPW Department.  Mr. Sylvia said that Mr. Crombie was doing an analysis of our needs and in the Spring would request a budget adjustment.  

Field Trip – Selectman Schena requested that the joint committees take a field trip to the new green Whitman Hanson high school.

Wind Energy – Selectman Loewenberg explained that she went to the Planning Board meeting and that at that meeting, she heard an article on wind energy.  She asked that given the staffing of planning department it would be helpful if there was some resource in the DPW Department. Selectman Quintal clarified that we have already approved two sites and Mr. Sylvia confirmed that. 

Wamsutta Road – Vice Chairman Malaguti presented the Town Manager with a letter from the residents of Wamsutta Road requesting that the Town finish the paving on their road and Mr. Malaguti suggested returning their money if they couldn’t

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraphs 3, – litigation.  Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 by roll call Quintal-yes, Malaguti-yes, Schena-yes, Loewenberg-yes and Tavares-yes.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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